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The Department of External Affairs announced today
that Canadian exporters, importers and manufacturers are
invited to provide certain information immediately relating
to a possible round of tariff negotiations under the General
Agreement on Tariffs and Trade .

Last month the United Statos Congress gave the
President new, although limited, powers to negotiate
reductions in tariffs on a reciprocal basis, and hence another
general round of negotiations with other GATT countrie s

can be anticipated . Such negotiations would be carried on,
as in the past, between pairs of countries on a product-by-
product basis . The resulting reductions and bindings would
be extended to all GATT countries .

Government departments in Ottawa are now making
preparations for any such negotiations . In order to aid
these preparations Canadian business firms and organizations

interested in trade with the various member countries of the
General Agreament on Tariffs and Trade are, as on previous
occasions, invited to submit representations .

Representations dealing with tariffs of countries
other than Canada should be addressed tothe Internationsl
Trade Relations Branch of the Department of Trade and Commerce .
A number of major trading countries are expected to partici-
pate in the negotiations and a complete list of the countries
with which Canada expects to negotiate will be announced in
due course .

In relation to the United tariff, Canadian businessmen
seeking reductions are asked to submit initial lists of the
products with which they are concerned to the International
Trade Relations Branch of the Department of Trade and Commerce
by August 15th, at the latest . This will facilitate early
investigation by government officials of the possibilities of
obtaining tariff concessions from the United States on these .

products .

Briefs containing arguments for reductions in the
tariffs of the United States, together with supporting informa-
tion, may be sent to that Department later but preferably by
September 15th . It 3s important, however, that the Government
be made aware by August 15th, at the latest, of the lists of
products on which Canadian businessman wish the United States

L tariff reduced .


